
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

July 11, 2023 
 
Via electronic mail only 
Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
RE:  Docket No. DE 22-060 - Consideration of Changes to the Current Net Metering Tariff 

Structure, Including Compensation of Customer-Generators 
 Joint Utility and DOE request for extension to reply to record requests 
        
Chairman Goldner: 
 

On June 21, 2023 the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (“Commission”) issued 
a procedural order with two record requests, asking that “the New Hampshire Department of 
Energy, Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty (Liberty), Public Service 
Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy (Eversource), and Unitil Energy Systems, 
Inc. (UES) . . . collaborate and provide a coordinated response . . . on or before the close of business 
on July 12, 2023.” 

 
It was just discovered that there was inconsistent data provided for the table for record 

request #1, which requires correcting.  The electric utilities apologize for this oversight.  However, 
to account for this correction and give the Department of Energy sufficient time to review and 
analyze the data, the electric utilities and the Department request an extension of one week, moving 
the submission date to July 19, 2023.  

 
Consistent with current Commission policy this filing is being made electronically only; 

paper copies will not follow.  If you have any questions, please contact me.  Thank you for your 
assistance with this matter. 
 
 

 
        Senior Counsel, Eversource Energy 
         o/b/o the Electric Utilities and the  
         Department of Energy 
 

cc: DE 22-060 service list 

780 N. Commercial Street 
P.O. Box 330 
Manchester, NH 03105-0330 
 
Jessica Chiavara 
Senior Counsel  
 
Phone: 603-634-2972 
jessica.chiavara@eversource.com  
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